
Bits and Pieces Newsletter
Quilters Guild of Indianapolis              July 2023

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Happy Independence Day!  WOW!!!  Can you believe that we are already halfway through 2023?  The year is 
flying by quickly.  This also means that it is time to start thinking about 2024 QGI leadership.  


Joyce Blakely, Anita Harden, and Karen Nealis will be the QGI Nominating Committee working to identify 
individuals for 2024 QGI Vice President and Secretary positions.  The 2024 QGI Vice President will become the 
2025 QGI President.  


If you would like to get more involved with QGI by serving in a leadership position, we would welcome that.  If 
you have questions about what each role involves, talk to someone who has been in the position, contact a 
member of the Nominating Committee, or take a look at the QGI bylaws available here:  Microsoft Word - QGI 
Bylaws 2019.docx (quiltguildindy.net)


In addition to the Vice President and Secretary positions, we will also be looking for leaders for the following 
roles:


• QGIN Leader


• QGIS Leader


• Charity Quilts


• Quilt Show Positions


Please let us know if you would like to step up and fill one of these positions.  Being active in QGI is the best 
way to get to know our members and can be a lot of fun!


Also, last call for anyone who would like to sign up to participate in the 2023 QGI Whispers Quilt Project.  We 
have 5 groups that have been working on their secret Whisper Quilts from February through June.  We will have 
our big reveal of these quilts at the December 1 QGI holiday party.  For more details check out the January 
newsletter starting on page 13 available here:  Jan 2023 NL copy reduced 3 (quiltguildindy.net)  It is not too late 
to decide to participate; please contact Carol Marlin to join the fun! 


Happy Quilting!


Betsy LaBell 
2023 QGI President	 	 	  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QGI EVENING MEETING 

Thursday, June 8, 2023 

Betsy LaBell, president, welcomed everyone to the June meeting at Orchard Park Presbyterian Church. June 
birthdays were celebrated and a small gift was given to each person having a June birthday.


Libby Gilbert, program co-chair introduced Lorrie Cranor, who presented her program “Computers, Quilts and 
Privacy” via Zoom from Pennsylvania.


• Lorrie began quilting nearly 30 years ago to relieve stress while she was working on graduate studies in 
Computer Science and Engineering.  She is a professor of Computer Science and of Engineering and 
Public Policy at Carnegie Mellon University in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania where she specializes in Security 
and Privacy Technologies.  Lorrie took a leave of absence for a year from Carnegie Mellon to visualize 
privacy and security in an art form. She created a fabric picture of herself using small squares of fabric 
in the style of Salvatore Dali in “Lincoln in Dalivision”.


• She once gave a talk on TEDx entitled “What’s Wrong With Your Pa$$w0rd”. In the classroom, she 
teaches students how to make passwords that are easy but secure. She made a “Password Quilt”, 
where she used color and size of fabric pieces to denote how often a particular password was used. 
She called the quilt “Security Blanket”.


• Another technique that she has explored is “Interleave”. The design is formed by cutting thin horizontal 
strips from two panels of fabric and piercing horizontally, alternating strips of fabric from each panel. 
Strips can be shifted to the right or left to form complex looking wave patterns. Instructions for 
Interleave quilts may be found online at lorriecranor.org.


Announcements:


• Congratulations!!!  Beth Braun took classes in Paducah to become a certified quilt appraiser. She and 
two other students took their final test this year and all three passed! Beth brought an amazing selection 
of mini cupcakes to celebrate June birthdays and her recent accomplishment. She noted that quilts have 
been declining in value even while the supplies to make quilts have been increasing in cost.


• Libby Gilbert reported that the next QGI meeting will feature Katie Fowler who will speak on July 13th 
about “Navigating the Creative Wonderland”.


o  Kevin Womack will have a trunk show on August 10th.


o  Annie Unrein will speak on September 14th about “Weekend Projects and Small Gifts”.


• Jacquie Griswold is taking reservations for the Kevin Womack Workshop via Zoom on August 12th. The 
workshop will be “Simply Stunning Stars” and will cost $50.


• Maureen Weflen reminded everyone that it is not too late to start a temperature quilt.  She will share 
more examples of simple temperature quilts at the July 13 meeting.


• Sherry McConnell reported that the 1876 Quilt Exhibit featuring the original 1876 “EMC” quilt will be on 
display at the Quilters Hall of Fame at 926 S. Washington St., Marion, IN until July 29, 2023. Barb Triscari 
has arranged for an exhibit of 14 contemporary quilts at the Hall as well. 


o June 25th Ice Cream Social at the PCC & St. Louis Depot in Marion, IN from 2-4 PM.


o Quilters Hall of Fame Celebration, July 20-22, includes Indiana State Guild Lifetime Achievement 
Award recipient Tammi Vonderschmitt.
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• The 5-feet x 15-feet “Last Supper” Quilt will be displayed by the Mt. Olive Lutheran Quilt Ministry at 5171 
W. Smokey Row Rd., Greenwood, IN on Saturday, June 24 at 1p.m. The quilt has over 47,000 ½” 
squares.  See more information about this quilt later in this newsletter.


• QGIN will meet at The Barrington in Carmel at 1 p.m. on Friday, July 7, 2023. Maggie Carr and Maureen 
Weflen will provide the program about their trip last year to England and the Birmingham Quilt Show.


• The October QGI meeting will feature “A Large Auction of Small Quilts”. This fundraiser will begin at 
6:30 at the Zionsville Town Hall. Thirty quilts have already been donated. Donations may be given to 
Maureen Weflen, Joyce Blakely, Connie Lancaster or Betsy LaBell. Bring your friends to shop for unique 
Christmas gifts.


• !MEETING PHOTOS 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JULY 13 QGI EVENING MEETING
ORCHARD PARK PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

7-9PM (also on Zoom)

Our speaker for the July 8 meeting will be Katie Fowler, Her lecture topic will be 
"Navigating the Creative Wonderland." This will be a  lighthearted lecture that will 
help you navigate your creative process by helping you understand the magic of 
KNOW, GO, GROW, FLOW. You will leave with inspiration and permission to find 
your creative bliss.


Katie found art quilting after a short lived stint as a fine art major and a longer 
stint as an elementary school teacher. Her first quilt was truly “unlovely” and she 
soon learned that following patterns was not where she found her bliss. She 
found it painting on fabric and layering and stitching the paintings to provide 
texture and structure. She is a fearless quilter, sometimes she even cuts them 
up... paintings as well as finished quilts.

https://www.katiefowler.net/

Kevin Womack will be presenting a workshop via Zoom on Saturday, August 
12 from 9-3 called "Simply Stunning Stars." You can sign up by going to 
quiltindy.net>Workshops>Simply Stunning Stars. The cost of the workshop is 
$50 for members or $60 for non-members, or $52/$62 if paying online. It will be 
a fun workshop where you will have an opportunity to put together some of the 
large prints you may have been collecting. The quilt pattern is included.
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UPCOMING QGI EVENING PROGRAMS/WORKSHOPS 

QGI members Stacked and Whacked with Mary Strinka on June 3rd


Many of us gathered in Zionsville to learn from Mary Strinka, and she did not disappoint.  She had many 
examples of her fine workmanship in a wide variety of styles of Stack N Whack (SNW) quilts. She shared both  
simple and complicated quilt versions and encouraged each attendee to make the best use of the fabric they 
had.


Before getting into specific techniques, Mary and everyone wandered around the room to see fabrics which had 
been brought. According to each person’s wishes, and taking the amount of fabric they had, Mary provided 
guidance on what might be done and important things each of us should consider. An added bonus were 
additional creative consultations by other attendees. Many gorgeous fabrics were scrutinized and many times 
lusted after. Specifically, Maureen had a large amount of yardage of an amazing African print, which we voted 
would be perfect for a different project and one that didn’t ask to be cut into many small pieces.  She had 
another multicolor floral print that was crying out to be both stacked and whacked.


Some like Barb Triscari weren’t sure if the fabric they had (in her case the end of a bolt from the going out of 
business sale at Quilt Expression), but Mary made it seem that everything was possible, we just had to be brave 
and carry on.  Pam, who had some half-finished SNW projects she’d previously started, decided to ignore them 
again and cut up a cactus fabric provided by Mary instead. The need for some yellow and some orange fabric 
enabled her to have reason to visit an amazing quilt shop in Branson, Missouri. Not that Pam ever really needs a 
reason to buy fabric, of course.


Patty Davis had some lovely multicolored jewel-toned fabric that she chose to cut into very large triangles. She 
left the workshop with plans on how to finish a quilt time in a snap. Thanks again to Mary Strinka for leading this 
wonderful workshop.


Enjoy the photos of the fun on the next page.
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Month Date Speaker Topic Website 

July July 13 Katie Fowler Navigating Creative Wonderland https://www.katiefowler.net/
August Aug 10 Kevin Womack Trunk Show https://www.kevinwomackart.com/

August Aug 12 Kevin Womack
(Workshop) Simply Stunning 
Stars https://www.kevinwomackart.com/

September Sept 14 Annie Unrein
Weekend Projects and Quick 
Gifts https://www.byannie.com/

October Oct 12 Small Quilt Auction          (in person only)

November Nov 9 Jennifer Houlden
Creating Contrast in Your Quilts, 

Adding the WOW Factor https://quiltsbyjen.ca/
December Dec 1 Guild Holiday Party         (in person only)

https://www.kevinwomackart.com/
https://www.kevinwomackart.com/
https://www.byannie.com/
https://quiltsbyjen.ca/


Above are just a FEW examples of Mary’s Stack N Wack quilt settings!
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UPCOMING QGIN Events You Should Plan to Attend by Pam Durant


Yes, I am prejudiced, I think you all should attend all QGI meetings each opportunity, but we have some special 
ones coming up for QGIN that I hope you have make time to attend at the Barrington In Carmel.


July 7th will be a Gold Crown Event, or at least a fun fascinator event.  Maureen Weflen, Maggie Carr, Mary Ellen 
Straughn and Shari Harrison had an epic adventure in Great Britain, visiting England, Wales, and the Birmingham 
International Quilt Show among other places lead by Brandy Maslowski, a recent speaker at QGIN.  Maureen 
and Maggie will represent the group and recount their trip to with photos in a jam-packed slide show of all their 
adventures.  Maureen will bring the quilt she bought in England and some coronation fabrics to see.  Maggie is 
bringing homemade scones!  It will be interesting, I love to live vicariously through their travels and anxiously 
look forward to this event.


 Aug 4th you’ll be treated to a talk I’ve been working on for a while on Map Quilts. I plan to give an overview of 
maps in fabric and quilts through history and up to the present.  I will show you a number of ways you might 
choose to make a map quilt, and tease a variety of styles.  Then in October I will give a workshop Making Map 
Quilts.  Why the time gap?  To give you time to figure out what type of map you want to make, and buy or have 
made (think of the sources Leigh and Barb talked about).  I think no one would show up if this was scheduled for 
the day after my lecture. I am hoping I’m not talking to an empty room on October 7th in Zionsville.  Admittedly, 
right now many of you would probably say that you never thought of making a map quilt, so you aren’t 
interested.  Hopefully, after my talk, you will feel differently.  A civil war battlefield map for your brother-in-law?  A 
special map with his favorite places for our autistic grandson?  A map of your current or former hometown?  The 
possibilities are endless.


Sept 1st you’ll get to learn about six quilt contests sponsored by the Indianapolis Star starting in 1976. Some 
harken back to the early blocks carried in the 20s and 30s, asking for a new twist on these blocks. Play back the 
memory tapes and see if you or your friends (guild members or not) may have made a quilt for one of the Star 
contests.  Please bring them to the meeting if possible.  See the complete schedule of QGIN meetings on the 
next page
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QGIN 2023 Schedule

Date Speaker Topic Type

July 7, 2023 Maureen Weflen 
and Maggie Carr

Our trip to the UK and the 
Birmingham Quilt Show

L & Z

August 4, 2023 Pam Durant Fabric Maps L & Z

Sept 1, 2023 Xenia Cord and 
Mary Jane Teeters-
Eichacker

Influence and Inspiration: The 
Indianapolis Star Quilt Contests 
from 1976-1985

Oct 6, 2023 Sacha Brady Dying fabric with natural materials L & Z

Oct 7, 2023 Pam Durant Workshop - Fabric Maps Live

Nov 3, 2023 Mini-Workshops Taught by QGI members, who will 
be recruited or drafted

L & Z

Dec 1, 2023 Holiday Party Party for all QGI Members Live
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Quilts Plus


We offer top-quality fabric, supplies, classes, kits 
and clubs for quilting and crafting, as well as 
long-arm quilting services!! 

Find us on Facebook, Instagram and 

online at:


www.quiltsplus.com
shop@quiltsplus.com

212 W. Main St, Lebanon, IN 46250

https://connect.xfinity.com/appsuite/
http://www.quiltsplus.com
mailto:shop@quiltsplus.com


QGI-North Meeting - June 2 - Barrington of Carmel, 1335 S. Guilford Rd, Carmel


June 2, 2023 1-3 pm The Barrington of Carmel (1335 S Guilford Rd) will be the location for all 
remaining QGI North meetings in 2023


Our leader Pam Durant welcomed everyone and we sang happy birthday for those with June birthdays.  
Our past president, Lynn Thomas, gave an overview/demonstration of how Electric Quilt (EQ8) 
software program works to design your own quilt or preview a quilt to see the yardage you need, 
construction of the blocks and changes in colors in the quilt.  You can purchase it for Mac or PC, prices 
vary but it runs about $240.00 on the EQ8 website, to $145 on Target or Amazon.  Lynn said sometimes 
after she has drawn it in EQ she doesn’t need to make the real thing.  However, it can help tremendously 
in giving the basic look of a quilt before you make it.  The program allows you to even scan in pictures 
of fabric if you want to use the real thing versus use representative library color blocks. Lynn created a 
handout with the blocks she was using in her sample quilt to make it easier to follow – it is still available 
in the Forum where the meeting link was located. The lecture is available to watch if you missed it or 
want to review some details (there are soooo many parts of EQ).  Members>Forum>Meeting Links or 
Meeting Recordings


Announcements


• Lynn Thomas is looking for volunteers to join the tech team.  If we want to continue to have 
zoom options for our meetings, a few people need to share the load with Lynn.


• QGI evening meetings—we are planning our 2024 programs.  If you have a specific type of 
workshop or speaker you would like for us to book, please let Libby Gilbert or Jacqui Griswold 
know. 


• The October meeting will be a live and silent auction fund raiser for the Guild at the Zionsville 
town hall.  We are encouraged to bring anyone who might be interested in purchasing a quilt. 
Many beautiful quilts have already been donated, some were shown today.  Consider making a 
small quilt/table topper (no size specifications) for the auction.


• Charity Quilts – Kits and quilts needing various parts completed were available after the meeting 
for people to take home and finish.  Mary Strinka said the Charity work group meets the 3rd 
Thursday of the month but will not be meeting in July. 


Enjoy some photos of this meeting below. 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South Meeting –June 22, 2023  

Friedens United Church of Christ 

8300 S. Meridian, Indianapolis - 10:30am 

Leanne Anderson opened the meeting. Vacation season is upon us as was evident by the smaller group (19 
members, no guests) in attendance this month. There were  no birthdays to celebrate this month.


Selena Krajewski, a pattern designer was our speaker this month. She was very interesting as she talked about 
her journey to becoming a designer.


Start saving your scraps that could be used in a landscape quilt. We are having a mini class in landscape quilts. 
Margaret Toll will be speaking about landscape quilts in July. Don’t forget to bring those scraps.


Announcements: 

QGIS is in need of someone willing to be backup for our ZOOM meetings. If you have an interest 
in doing this, please see Leanne. 

Margie Lindeman had a new BOM, Shooting Star, to share with us. Anyone who is participating in BOM 
this year who finishes their quilt and brings it to the January 2024 meeting will be eligible for a gift 
certificate from Back Door Quilts. 


Five members had Show and Tell.  Door prizes were awarded to those present.  Enjoy some phots of the May 
and June meetings below.


The next meeting for QGIS will be July 27. 
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CHARITY REPORTS


From Mary Strinka:  The 3rd Thursday Charity group will NOT be meeting in July.  Looking forward to seeing 
you again August 17.  Here are a few photos of our recent meeting.


From Dallas Reed:  Donations in May and June were as follows.


12 quilts to Eastgate Christian Church


36 quilts to Brickyard Home Care


39 dog beds to Indianapolis Animal Shelter


Peyton Manning Hospital:  24 quilts, 50 preemie quilts, 12 fleece sheets


SPECIAL NOTE FROM DALLAS:  Dallas’ Facebook account was recently hacked and he has lost his list of 
friends/followers.  He asks that anyone who wants to be added back to his list to send a Facebook request to 
him.  His new Facebook page has a photo of a blue and white quilt and his name is shown as DAllas (first two 
letters of his name are capitolized).
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A VISIT TO SEE THE LAST SUPPER QUILT 
MOUNT OLIVE  LUTHERAN QUILT MINISTRY 

5171  W. Smokey Row Rd., Greenwood, IN 46143

www.moconnect.org

By Maureen Weflen


On Saturday, June 24, I drove to the Mount Olive Lutheran Church for a viewing and presentation of the Last 
Supper Quilt.  Over the course of more than 2 years, the church’s Quilt Ministry Team gathered on Tuesdays to 
create this 5’ x 15’ quilt reproduction of DaVinci’s Last Supper using 47,752 1” squares of fabric


In addition to the history of quilting at this church presented by Janine Owen, Office Administrator, and member 
of the Quilt Ministry Team, Senior Pastor Jeff Alexander shared the church’s connection to the Calvary India 
Mission Tailoring Center.  He also explained the symbolism in the last supper painting.  The members of the Quilt 
Ministry Team creates quilts for local and global missions, comfort quilts and pillow cases.  Samples of their 
beautiful work were displayed on the rows of seats in the sanctuary.  Other quilts were displayed in other areas 
of the church.
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Following the presentation we were able to tour a step by step display of how the quilt was created (more on that 
on the next page), see more examples of quilts and quilted items created by the team, a tour of their sewing 
room and stash of donated fabrics, and we were treated to homemade baked goods and lemonade.  

I highly recommend making a trip to see the quilt.  The sanctuary is open Mondays through Thursdays from 
10am to 3pm.  The Office Administrator’s phone number is 317-422-9991 should you need further information.  
The Quilt Ministry Team meets every Tuesday if you want to see them in action!


FACTS/SUPPLIES USED IN THE CREATION OF THE LAST SUPPER QUILT 

Two ladies with a vision for making the quilt


1 full coverage cross stitch pattern


Project began late 2020


Project completed January 2023


52 DMC embroidery thread colors matched to donated fabric  inventory


1” squares of cut fabric, finished at 1/2”


47,752 squares of fabric used


3 rolls of 20 foot 1” grided fusible interfacing used


376 rows wide by 127 rows high (188” x 63.5”)


Six panels used and sewn together to create the whole piece


Size 60W thread used for sewing rows


Brother Model SQ9285 sewing machine used


Black fabric markers used to add definition to some features


One member dedicated to bobbin winding


Three members worked on sewing the rows


ALL members offered support and encouragement along the way
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QUILTERS HALL OF FAME SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
925 S. Washington St., Marion, Indiana 

May 9 – July 29: 1876 Centennial Quilt Project
After discovering an extraordinary quilt from Connecticut in an online quilt history forum and securing 
permission from its owner, a quilt group from Northwest Washington began the journey of patterning 
The 1876 Centennial Quilt. Set in a unique Medallion-style arrangement, this quilt contains over 70 
individual block patterns. Each quilt maker skillfully and beautifully interpreted the original quilt and the 
quilts represent a wide variety of styles. The exhibit is a mix of quilts from the original project begun in 
2015, and, as the reach of the 1876 Centennial Quilt Project has grown, more recent additions. As the 
quilt makers honed their skills, they learned much about themselves and forged lasting friendships.


They invite you to enjoy the quilts, read the stories and begin your own journey with the 1876 
Centennial Quilt. Curated by: Anne Dawson.

July 20 – 22: Celebration 2023 featuring the induction of Elly Sienkiewicz

August 1 – September 30: Elly Sienkiewicz, TQHF 2023 Honoree We are pleased to share Baltimore 
Album quilts made by 2023 honoree Elly Sienkiewicz. A quiltmaker, researcher, writer, designer, author, 
teacher, and lecturer, Elly’s name is synonymous with Baltimore Album Quilts. Her devotion as a 
teacher, her concern for her students and her love for quiltmaking have made her a cherished mentor to 
many. Come to TQHF to see her quilts and get better acquainted with Elly and her artistry.

August 26: Open House- Free Admission into the Museum

October 3 – December 9: Let’s Face It
The Quilters Hall of Fame is excited to present the work of members of INfiber, a group of Indiana 
artists seeking to interact together to produce works of individuality and aesthetic cohesiveness in 
fibers. This exhibit features the study of faces, whether human or animal. We are honored to feature 
this work from Indiana artists!

November 18: Holiday Craft Boutique
The talented ladies of the Marie Webster Quilt Guild will have their handcrafted treasures for sale at 
The Quilters Hall of Fame, 926 South Washington Street, Marion, IN. Free admission.
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INDIANA HERITAGE QUILT SHOW CHALLENGE QUILT
BLOOMINGTON, INDIANA

FEBRUARY 29 - MARCH 2, 2024

Do you have a stash of precious batik and/or hand-dyed fabrics you have been hesitating to cut up for a long, 
long time? Our challenge, should you accept it, is to start cutting and creating....set those batik and/or hand-
dyed fabrics free!!

 

Feel free to cut and go where your imagination takes you! Entries can use any technique or variety of techniques. 
Go ahead and piece or appliqué or embellish or fussy cut or embroider....whatever it takes to make your vision! 
Traditional? Go for it! Modern? Go for it! Art is your vibe? Go for it!

 

All of the above? Go for it!

 

The rules are: Your quilt must be at least 75% hand-dyed and/or batik. It must measure 30 inches by 30 
inches. And, it must follow the show guidelines for quilt entry.  Additional show information is at ihqs.org.

 

So be brave! Cut and create with those batik and hand-dyed fabrics and meet this challenge! We can't wait to 
see the results!


OTHER QUILTY HAPPENINGS


July 21-22, 2023:  One Stop Quilt Shop Hop at the Honeywell  Center, Wabash, IN.  More details at:  
nancyjsfabrics.com

August 4-26, 2023, “Antarctica-Anticipating the Adventure.”  Opening Reception Friday, 
August 4 from 6pm-8pm.  Wells Community Culture Center, 638 6th St., Lafayette, IN.  Exhibit by 
Leanne McGiveron featuring quilting by Dinah Babel, Marion McClure and Heather Vanderkleed.
#QuiltYourAdventure #QuiltYourTravels

September 7-9, 2023:  Great Wisconsin Quilt Show, Exhibition Hall at the Allianz Energy Center, 
1919 Allianz Energy Center Way, Madison, Wisconsin.  www.quiltshow.com

September 7-10, 2023:  Quilts In The Park, sponsored by Spring Valley Quilt Guild.  Pendleton 
Historical Museum, Falls Park in Pendleton, IN.  $5.00 donation to the Museum at the door.  For 
information on entering a quilt or for other information on the show contact: Susie Pierce 317-750-4001.


September 15-16, 2023:  Harvest of Quilts XIV Quilt and Craft Show by Raintree Quilters 
Guild.  Old National Events Plaza Exhibit Hall B, 715 Locust St., Evansville, IN.  Admission 
$10.00.  200+quilts on display, Birthstone and Birth Flower Challenge, Chickens Having Fun 
Challenge, Raffle Quilt, Silent Auction, vendors, mystery gift card drawing, 20 raffle baskets, 
quilt appraisals, food and beverages available.


September 21-23, 2023:  Quilts and Needle Arts Festival by The Black Swamp Quilters 
Guild.  Wood County Fairgrounds, The Pratt Pavilion, 13800 W. Poe Rd., Bowling Green, OH 
43402.  quiltsandneedlearts@gmail.com 


September 22-23, 2023:  “Every Birdy Welcome” Quilt Show, hosted by the Nimble 
Thimbles Quilt Club.  Johnson County Fairgrounds, Franklin, IN.  Friday 4pm-8pm, Saturday 
9am-3pm.  Admission:  $10 (advance sale), $12 at the door (good for both days).  Saturday 
only:  $5 at the door.  Ticket information:  Carolyn (317-460-6370), Betsy (812-343-3437)
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 2023 QGI Board
President Betsy LaBell

Vice President Joyce Blakely

Secretary Jan Ayers

Treasurer Diane Burgan

QGI North Pam Durant

QGI South Leanne Anderson

Karen Nealis

Programs Libby Gilbert

Jacquie Griswold

Hospitality Maggie Carr

Website Leigh Layton

Amy O’Connell

Leslie Thompson

Newsletter Maureen Weflen

Social Media Julie Robinson Brown

2024 Quilt Show Marilyn Ringer 
Katrina Jewula

Bee Keeper Melissa Snyder

Spring Retreat Terri Berlier

2023 Technology Lynn Thomas

Fall Retreat OPEN

Charity Quilts Mary Strinka

Dallas Reed

Quilts of Valor Chris Hurley

Quilt Assn. Liaison Anita Harden

Member at Large Maureen Weflen

Publicity Shari Harrison

   Advertising OPEN

   Logo/Pins OPEN

   Block of the Month Maureen Weflen

2023 QGI Meetings 
in person, with Zoom options

Masks optional
***

The QGI General Meeting 
Second* Thursday evening

Jan-Nov at 7pm.
Orchard Park Presbyterian Church, 

Lounge
1605 E 106th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46280

***
QGI North Daytime Meeting

First* Friday each month
1:00 PM

NEW LOCATION: 
The Barrington, Windsor Hall
1553 Guildford Rd, Carmel, IN

***
QGI South Daytime Meeting

Fourth* Thursday each month
10:30 AM Jan - Oct

Friedens United Church of Christ
        8300 S. Meridian Street

      Indianapolis, IN

Zoom meeting links are on the Member, Forum 
page at quiltguildindy.net

*Dates/locations are subject to change

2023 QGI Board Meeting
qgiwebsite@gmail.com

Board meetings will be every other month at 
6:30pm via Zoom on the Monday before the QGI 

monthly Evening Meeting.

2023 Meeting dates are: 
January 9, March 6, 

May 8, July 10, Sept. 11 and
 November 6.

All paid members are welcome to link into the 
meetings. Please contact Betsy LaBell for the 

http://quiltguildindy.net
mailto:qgiwebsite@gmail.com

